
 

Sun  April 30        Third Sunday of Easter   

         10:30 am           First Communicants 

Mon May 1                                                      

    No Mass 

Tues May 2        St. Athanasius, Bishop, Doctor of the    

        Church         

          No Mass              

Wed May 3         St. Philip and St. James, Apostles 

          9:00 am         Irene Heinze by family                                          
Thu  May 4 

          No Mass                                                         
 

 Fri   May 5                           

          9:00 am        Josephine Vondruska by Altar Society 

 Sat    May 6                                               
 

          No Mass     

 Sun   May 7         Fourth Sunday of Easter       

          10:30 am         People of St. Cyril                  

   Third Sunday of Easter 
April 30, 2017 

               St. Cyril Church 
        517 E. Main St., PO Box 96, Bannister, MI 48807 

 
Parish Staff: 
Pastor Fr. William Gruden 

frwjgruden@gmail.com 
Administrative Assistant       Kris Pullman                                                                                                                                                                                                  
                                                           
ckleinstcyrilchurch@gmail.com                                                                                                                      

Bookkeeper Jean Burns 
Lay Minister Margaret Horak 
Organist Geraldine Winkler 
Maintenance                                           Jim Porubsky 
Faith Formation                                 Theresa Sopocy 
                                                              (989) 862-5909 

Phone Numbers: 
Parish Office (989) 862-5270 
Parish Fax (989) 862-4534 
St. Peter Parish (989) 845-1794 
 

Parish Office Hours: 
Tuesday & Friday 8:30 am – 4:30 pm 

(Bulletin items need to be in by 4:00 pm Tuesday prior.) 
 
Liturgical Schedule: 
Saturday @ St Peter* 4:30 pm 
Sunday @ St Peter* 8:30 am 
Sunday 10:30 am 
* St. Peter Parish, 404 S. Wood Street, Chesaning 
  
Weekday Schedule: 
Word & Communion Every Third Friday:              9:00 am 
Wednesday Mass:     9:00 am 
Thursday Mass @ St Peter 8:00 am 

            

Sacraments: 
Reconciliation: Sunday, 11:30 am  
  
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the parish office.  
 
Baptism: Please contact Margaret Horak at 862-5027 to 
make arrangements. 
 
Marriage: Engaged couples must contact the priest at 
least six (6) months prior to anticipated date of marriage. 
Weddings are not celebrated during the Lenten Season. 
 
Sick or Homebound: If someone in your family or 
neighborhood is Sick or homebound, please contact the 
Parish Office. When entering a hospital, please register 
as a member of Saint Cyril Parish and notify the parish 
office. 
 
New Parishioners: Welcome to Saint Cyril Parish. 
Please call or stop by the parish office to register for our 
parish family. 
 

 
 

 Tithes & Gifts  

April 23, 2017  

         61-Adult Envelopes:                  $1,871.00 

        Loose:              94.03 

        Children:                  .00 

    2-Special Needs:______________         25.00 

Total:                                               $1,990.03 

Amount needed each week..............   $2,100.00 

+/- For Year Ending 6/30/17……… ($5,283.72) 
 

 

Greeters for May                             Ushers for May                       
Toni & Terry Ornelas               Malcolm Smith, Terry Loznak 

Cliff & Carol Clark                  Keith Homer, Duane Schneider    

      

Money Counters                         Knight of the month April    

May 2                                                   John P. Fabus III                            

Joanne Fornusek and Diane Bradley       

 

Family of the month-April 

Duane & Lyna Schneider 

Altar Servers:  May 7-Aaron and Katy Hurst                             

 

Sacristans:  May 7-Margaret Horak  

                                           

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: 

May 7-John & Carol Chvojka and Margaret Horak 

 

Lectors:   May 7-Ellie Bowles and Diane Korienek 

Please Pray for Our Sick & Shut-Ins:                  

Jeff Wadell, Clara Cermak, Tom Bradley, Jim Korienek, 

Shelby Porubsky, Larry Pesda, Shirley Tesarik, Linda 

Boring, Trevir Kral, Richard Bakita, Ann Remenar, John 

Chvojka, Rose Wolfe, Kevin Sopocy, Jerry Horak, Frank Kral, Carl 

Bowles, Marcella Baese, Ron Betts, Brian Courter, Mary Galko, 

John & Joan Smolka, Joe Batora, Tillie Bohil, Helen Fabus, Mary 

Hanacek, Ann Luznak, Joanne Sisco, Frances Surdenik,  Elizabeth 

Chandler 

 

Stewardship Message:  The disciples on the road to 

Emmaus walked and talked with Jesus all day long, but it was not 

until they offered Him hospitality and He blessed and broke the 

bread that they recognized Him. Simple acts of loving kindness 

still reveal the presence of God in our midst. 

Faith Formation:   Parents and students, please thank all 

of our catechists: Sarah Sopocy, Lyna Schneider, Toni 

Ornelas, Theresa Sopocy, Leyna Miller, Duane Schndeider, 

along with helpers: Christy, Emily and Mary Sopocy, who 

have volunteered endless hours to catechize our children.  There 

will be no pot-luck on Sunday, May 7th. 

A Reflection of the Gospel from Living Liturgy 

2017: Perseverance easily wavers when we are challenged 

beyond our capacity. The two disciples allowed their 

perseverance to waver; belief in a dead-but-now alive Jesus was 

beyond their experience, beyond their capacity. But the risen 

Jesus searched them out, walked with them, broke bread with 

them. Their encounter led to an overwhelming transformation 

moving them from unbelief to belief. Further, after returning to 

Jerusalem, their newfound belief was confirmed by a 

community who attested that “The Lord has truly been raised.” 

We must choose this same journey today, over and over again: 

encounter the risen Jesus, come to deeper belief, witness to 

others his risen Presence. Our perseverance in proclaiming 

Easter joy must grow as our belief in the risen One grows. It 

takes a lifetime of doing to learn that perseverance pays off. 

   Though we cannot see Jesus now in the same way as the 

disciples on the road to Emmaus, we do encounter him. We 

must choose to persevere in looking for him, in seeking the kind 

of new experiences that shake us out of our unbelief into 

grasping the new insight new Life that the risen One offers. 

Others in our faith community reflect back to us the reality that 

Jesus is alive and among us, because he is within us. The vision 

of others, their deep faith, their caring and sharing are all 

recognizable signs that “The Lord has truly been raised.” 

Perseverance matters! 

Catholic Service Appeal (CSA): Thank you to everyone 

who has already pledge to CSA. Please prayerfully consider your 

contribution. If you are unable to contribute at this time, please 

return your pledge marked “zero”. There are envelopes at the 

entrances of church for your convenience.  We are at 35% of our 

goal. 

Welcome to God’s Family: Emilia Elizabeth Falk, daughter of 

Denise (Garcia) and Craig Falk. Kalli Ann Peck and Maddie Marie 

Peck, daughters of Matthew and Jennifer (Willey) Peck. These three 

girls were baptized at St. Cyril’s on Sunday, April 23rd. 

Congratulations to their parents and Godparents. May the light of 

Christ always burn brightly within each of you and your families. 

The Cathedral of St. Mary of the Assumption in 

Saginaw Renovation is Nearly Complete: The 

dedication ceremony will be Tuesday, May 9th. Bishop 

Cistone received private donations for this project. No CSA 

fund were used. 

Grief Recovery Series at St. Peter Parish: An 

information meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 2nd, from 

6:30-7:30 pm at St. Peter Parish Hall in Chesaning. The 

facilitator is Mary Emmendorfer. This series is for any adult 

who has experienced a loss and is in need of healing and 

support. To register call Rosemary Newcomb at 989-845-1794 

or come to the first meeting. 

Thank You: To the family of Frank “Fritz” Dudash for 

donations totaling $385.00 to St. Cyril’s. 

The League of Catholic Women: Will have our Spring 

Luncheon meeting on Tuesday, May 16th, at St. March Church of 

Albee, 5661 Fergus, Albee. Mass will begin at 11:00 am and our 

catered lunch by Sullivan’s will follow. Please mail your $10 check 

by Monday, May 8th, to : LCW, PO Box 6932, Saginaw, MI 48608. 

Final RSVP is Friday, May 12th. If you have any questions, please 

call the League at 989-752-5053.  

Join Hands Day at Bannister ZCBJ: Sewing for 

the Great Lakes Caring Hospice on Saturday, May 6th, from 

8:00 am until 4:00 pm. Come at any time. We need people to 

sew, suffers for pillows and people to iron. Bring your own 

sewing machine or use one of ours. Lunch is provided. We will find 

something for all to do! This is a great community service project. 

2017 World Day of Prayer for Vocations: The 

following is a prayer for World Day of Prayer for Vocations 

which is Sunday, May 7th. 

Lord Jesus, Good Shepherd, 

may young people in our parish 

hear your call and follow your voice 

as they discern their vocations. 

Lead your people to heaven 

through the ministry of holy priests 

and consecrated men and women 

Jesus, we trust in you!  Amen 

St. Joseph Catholic Church in St. Johns Parish 

Mission Retreat: Is Sunday, May 14 thru Tuesday, May 16, 

2017. Featured speaker is Fr. Chris M. Alar, MIC who will speak at 

all Sunday Masses and be available for Confessions. The 

presentations begin at 7 pm with a variety of topics. For more 

information contact Linda Kurncz at (517) 242-4850 or visit 

www.thedivinemercy.org/events 


